Mendon Highway Department
101 Semmel Road
Honeoye Falls, NY 14472-9755
Town Board Meeting, July 15, 2019
@ Mendon Town Hall
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1. The tennis courts at the Mendon Center Park have been resurfaced and are ready
for play. The pickle ball court marking were also reinstalled. The tennis courts at
Semmel Road Park have almost daily use and appear to be the most popular
public feature within the parks.

2. Highway Department crews have kept busy with the summer roadwork. We are
thankful for the assistance from Rush Highway and Pittsford Highway
Departments. The roadwork continues to play a major role during this summer.
The following roads have see upgrades:

Lanning Road Cold mix pave and stone & oil.
Winmark Way Cold mix pave and stone & oil
Royal Hunt Cold mix pave and stone & oil.
Cheese Factory Road Stone & oil (Monroe County)
W. Bloomfield Rd. Stone & oil (Monroe County)
Willard Road (Pittsford) Stone & oil (Monroe County)
East Street (Pittsford) Stone & oil (Monroe County)
Park Road (Pittsford) Stone & oil (Monroe County)
Topspin Drive Stone & oil

High Country Trail Stone & oil

Mendon's highway crew also assisted Rush Highway with the application of stone
& oil on Middle Road (Henrietta) and Honeoye Falls #6 Road (Rush). This was
another job completed at the direction of Monroe County.

Today our crew milled out Hunt Club, Morgan Chase, and Hidden Ridge. These
roads will be swept and then receive a top coat of blacktop, possibly this week. Of
course this paving is weather dependent.

3. Highway worker Carter Whitmore has been moved into the garage to assist
Art Morrell with the maintenance of vehicles and equipment. We are looking
to replace the vacancy as a highway worker. If the workload dictates, both
Whitmore and Morrell can be used on the road.

4. The increased number of hanging flower planters in the Hamlet has required
an increase in personnel costs to maintain them. The baskets require watering,
even on the weekends, to protect the Towns investment.

5. The highway department has ordered a sign denoting Mendon Center Park.
Comments have been received that residents do not know that this area is a
Town of Mendon public park. The sign was ordered through the Monroe
county sign shop.



6. The highway department has started preparation of their budget for 2020.
Road is being planned and prices are being obtained for various items.

Respectfully,

William E. Smith,
Highway Superintendent



